From: Drew, Kathleen (EFSEC)

To: EFSEC mi Comments
Subject: FW: My Complaint About EFSEC Not giving Klickitat Co. Citizens Proper Notice
Date: Tuesday, June 13, 2023 9:45:26 AM

From: shelley westlund <thegloryfarm@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 11:04 PM

To: Snarski, Joanne (EFSEC) <joanne.snarski@efsec.wa.gov>; Drew, Kathleen (EFSEC)
<kathleen.drew@efsec.wa.gov>; Haftkemeyer, Ami (EFSEC) <ami.hafkemeyer@efsec.wa.gov>;
Bumpus, Sonia (EFSEC) <sonia.bumpus@efsec.wa.gov>

Subject: My Complaint About EFSEC Not giving Klickitat Co. Citizens Proper Notice

External Email

To the EFSEC Memebers,

| am very upset that you have again not given the community members of Klickitat county proper
notice and have set meetings and then not let us know about them in a timely manner but instead
have meetings so quickly after a notice.

Below is a list of the things that | see are incorrect in how EFSEC is handling this review of the
Carringer Project. Because of improper notice | wasn't able to attend two of the meetings and will
not be able to attend the meeting on the 12th either.

1. The scheduled afternoon time prevents citizens from participating as the vast majority are
at work.

2. You never provided extension document for us to review.

3. You repeatedly refuse to answer written or verbal questions concerning this
meeting/matter.

4. Totally inadequate notification time 6 days we should be given 30 days and it should be
published in the newspaper, mailed out .to those withing 1 mile of the proposed project and
posted at our local library. We were not given Due Notice.

5. This is unfair, unjust and | believe unconstitutional treatment to citizens of Klickitat County.
7. Your improper actions suggest that EFSEC bias in favor of the applicant.

8. EFSEC appears in not being impartial in rendering their decision.

9. violating RCW 42.36 Appearance of Fairness Doctrine.

Furthermore, | feel EFSEC has made it difficult to know how we can respond and be heard. |
also didn't see anything for disabled citizen's that are hearing impaired, blind or have other
disabilities that effect one's ability to listen to and respond to this vitally important issue that
is going to effect all the people in Klicktat County.


mailto:kathleen.drew@efsec.wa.gov
mailto:Comments@efsec.wa.gov

Please Schedule another meeting and do not deny us our right to Due Process as our lives are
totally impacted by this proposed project.

Sincerely,

Shelley Westlund

383 Largent Lane
Goldendale, WA 98620
509-261-0137



